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12 October 2023 
MEMORANDUM FOR Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (WDNR) 

The Bureau for Remediation and Redevelopment Tracking System (BRRTS) 
                  
FROM: National Guard Bureau/Environmental Restoration Branch (NGB/A4VR) 
 
Subject:  Site Activity Status Update; BRRTS No. 02-13-581254, WANG-115th Fighter Wing 
 

This document provides a summary of actions taken by the Air National Guard (ANG) at Truax Field, 
Wisconsin related to the remedial investigation (RI) for per- and polyfluoroalkyl substances (PFAS). 

Summary of Completed Activities from January through July 2023 

Following the completion of field activities in 2022 (surface soil, subsurface soil, groundwater, 
surface water, and sediment sampling completed from March through December 2022), the ANG developed 
a Direct Push Technology (DPT) Investigation Report for submittal to the WDNR. The Draft Final DPT 
Investigation Report was submitted to the WDNR in June 2023. The DPT Investigation Report summarized 
the results of soil and groundwater sampling, and identified proposed locations for a new, permanent 
monitoring well network. The ANG participated in a teleconference with the WDNR to discuss the proposed 
monitoring well network in July 2023. The results of surface water and sediment sampling will be presented 
in the Remedial Investigation (RI) Report at the conclusion of all field activities (anticipated submittal in 
2024). 

Summary of Planned Activities from August to December 2023 

The team will finalize the DPT Investigation Report for Truax Field, and initiate additional field 
activities to include: 

• Installation, development, and sampling of approximately 80 new monitoring wells 
• Collection of additional surface and subsurface soil samples 
• Installation and sampling of approximately 10 lysimeters 
• Collection of additional surface water and sediment samples (as warranted) 

The ANG will coordinate with the Dane County Regional Airport for investigation activities 
completed within the airfield. At the conclusion of field activities, the team will begin development of the RI 
Report. 

 
Please feel free to contact me at william.myer.2@us.af.mil or by phone at 774-994-7265 with any 

questions or concerns. 
 

 
 
WILLIAM MYER, PG, GS-13 
Environmental Restoration Program Manager 
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